
CANAAN HISTORICAL SOCIETY  

MEETING MINUTES 

June 15, 2018 

Dennis Fuller, Cornelia Provencher, Sally Masson, Mary Lou Lovering, Walter Noyes, Nancy Petro, Diana 

Rancourt, Virginia Carr, Gana Carr and new member Jim Bower were present for the June 15, 2018 

meeting held at the Alice M. Ward Library.   

1. Dennis Fuller called the meeting to order at 3:15 PM.   

2. Motion was made, seconded and passed to approve minutes of the June 1, 2018 meeting. 

3. Additions/deletions to agenda – None 

4. Cornelia Provencher presented the Treasurer’s report which was approved and placed on file.  

5. Watering trough – Sally Masson still working on it. Maybe get a new plaque – bigger one. Dana 

Nordberg will get prices for a new plaque.   

6. Mugs – Mary Lou Lovering suggested having a picture on both sides of each mug.  Sally Masson 

is still researching mug availability and pricing.  Dennis Fuller showed a pen and pencil he 

received from the Island Pond Historical Society.  Thought we should get some to hand out to 

visitors. 

7. Summer events – Alumni Banquet is June 16th.  We will have a display on stage of uniforms and 

pictures.  Also, will have a table set up to sell videos.  Stewartstown Day Parade – 1st weekend in 

August.  It was decided not to have a float this year.  Canaan Hill Cemetery outing is planned for 

next regular meeting on July 20th.  Plans are to meet at the Library as usual for a short business 

meeting then carpool to the cemetery.  We are to bring picnic food and a lawn chair.  If raining, 

we will wait until the August meeting to have our outing.  Dennis Fuller and Walter Noyes plan 

on cleaning before we go. 

8. Thank you – Thank you cards were signed for Sue Gosselin for all her hard work and to Les 

Klinefelter for his generous donation of profits from his book.  Sue will be mailed a society hat to 

use while she walks. 

9. Other business –  Connie Provencher will call the Barton Chronicle and inquire about the listing 

of all the museums.  Will check to see if we can we included and what the cost would be.  We 

will receive a cedar chest and a dresser from the estate of Nancy Dodge.  Both have a strong 

Canaan connection.  Dennis Fuller passed out brochures about the Museum Treasure Trail.  He 

suggested maybe we could have something similar made just about our Museum.  They could 

be placed in places like the Colebrook Rest Area.  Dennis Fuller showed pictures of a Beecher 

Falls Rail Station sign he saw at the Hobo Restaurant in Lincoln and one of a Forester Certificate 

of membership for Otis J. Willett he saw at the D&P Specialty Shop in Beecher Falls.  

10. Motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.   Meeting adjourned at 4:15 pm.  

 

Submitted by: 

Nancy Petro and Diana Rancourt 


